
SNOHOMISH COUNTY COUNCIL 
Snohomish County, Washington 

NOTICE OF ENACTMENT 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that on August 14, 2024, the Snohomish County 
Council approved Ordinance No. 24-062.  

ORDINANCE NO. 24-062 

APPROVING AND AUTHORIZING THE SNOHOMISH COUNTY EXECUTIVE  
TO SIGN THE INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE PORT OF EVERETT, 

CITY OF EVERETT AND SNOHOMISH COUNTY FOR FLOAT REPLACEMENTS AT 
THE JETTY LANDING LAUNCH 

Background: The ordinance approves an Interlocal Agreement with the Port of Everett 
and City of Everett to replace the boat launch floats at Jetty Landing Park (aka “10th St. 
Boat Launch”). The 10th St. Boat Launch, with Jetty Landing Park facilities, was acquired 
collectively by the Port of Everett, the City of Everett and Snohomish County in 1972 to 
provide recreation facilities. The Interlocal Agreement describes responsibilities of each 
owner with respect to replacing boat launch floats. The Port is identified as the project 
lead and will oversee the project and apply for grant funding to support the work. All three 
parties will contribute 1/3 of the required grant match, not to exceed $83,333.33. Funding 
for the County’s share of the project is available within Parks’ current capital budget. 

For More Information: Copies of the ordinance and related documents are available 
upon request by calling the Council Office at (425) 388-3494, 1(800) 562-4367 x3494, 
TDD 1(800) 877-8339, or by e-mailing Contact.Council@snoco.org. The ordinance is 
also available on the Council’s website at https://snohomish.legistar.com/Default.aspx 
(File # 2024-1427) or https://snohomishcountywa.gov/2134/Council-Hearings-Calendar. 

Dated this 21st day of August, 2024. 

Deputy Clerk of the Council 

Publish: August 23, 2024 

SUBMIT AFFIDAVIT TO: County Council 
SUBMIT INVOICE TO:  DCNR-Parks - 104470 
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